## PARK AND RECREATION COMMITTEE

4-1-21 8:10 a.m.

Members Present: Clint Braun, Todd Talaski & Jerald Ignash

Others Present: Troy Hartz and Jamie Learman

The meeting was called to order at 8:10 a.m.

The committee discussed benches and additional concrete at the park. There is a need for some additional concrete paths at the park. There is also a list of people that wish to donate benches and one that we have to purchase for Gerald Bergman as an agreement for the work he did on the restrooms.

It was decided that we will pave some new paths, remove additional portions of the old wooden boardwalk and replace it with concrete and order 6 benches. 5 of the benches will be paid for through donations.

The committee was all in favor of spending up to \$10,000 for the new paths and up to \$5,000 to finish the concrete around the restrooms/pavilion.

The new restrooms will be opened. The vault toilets will be pumped out and then removed by Ron Bieri. If the wooden boardwalk is not taken by an interested party, Bieri will be paid to remove it. The committee agreed the bathrooms would be closed for the winter, but a portapotty will be placed for use. This will save the DPW having to clean them all winter.

The committee was all in favor of getting power ran to the light pole in the Main St. park. This will be done to facilitate the installation of the webcams.

Finally, the committee discussed the docks at the Riverside park. After much discussion it was decided not to have boat slips this season at Riverside Park.

Meeting adjourned at 9:10 a.m.

Jamie Learman Office Admin. / Clerk

Clint Braun, Chairperson